
April 7, 2023 
 
 
 
Greetings from the North, 
 
Spring is upon us!  We were still feeling frozen at -33⁰ Celsius (-27⁰ F) a few 
days ago, but it is a blessing to feel the warm sun again. 
 
The New Year’s Baby finally arrived on February 25th.  Snow Lake Baptist 
Church was able to give the baby’s family a large gift basket, which also 
included a Bible and tract.  Please pray for this young family as they raise their 
new daughter.  We have been praying that they will trust Christ as Saviour. 
 
The children enjoyed another youth event at our local school gym.  We hosted 
it on a Saturday afternoon this time, and eight little visitors joined our group.  
David and our church children joined forces in providing a short, funny Bible 
lesson.  We also presented the Gospel and provided invitations to Sunday 
school. 
 
David travelled down to Southern Manitoba for two more specialist 
appointments in February.  His eye has now healed; thank you so much for 
your fervent prayers in this matter!  David has a phone appointment next week 
to receive the results of his colonoscopy.  We are grateful that the Lord has 
provided professional help for these medical issues. 
 
The Rolles family has been picking up a shy little girl for Sunday school 
recently.  She is opening up more and more each time she comes.  We have 
explained the Gospel to her many times.  Please pray for her salvation. 
 
A gentleman brought his grandson to church last week.  We also had other 
visitors come these past few weeks. This is a wonderful answer to prayer and 
a tremendous encouragement!  
 
David received a text from a local acquaintance a short time ago that his wife 
had passed away.  When David contacted the gentleman, he had no idea how 
he accidently texted us.  We do not know if he is saved, but we offered help 
and prayer. 
 
David was able to witness to an electrician recently.  Nothing seemed to go 
right for us that afternoon, and we were becoming more than a little frustrated.  
Our minds quickly focused on the Lord when He gave us another good 
opportunity to witness.  The gentleman did not get saved, but he has had a 
seed planted in his heart. 
 
Golden Plains Baptist Church hosted Teen Lightning, an annual teen 
conference, last week.  Four of our young people attended, and it was a 
blessing to see the Lord work in young hearts.  Our church is planning to hear 
testimonies from our youth on Sunday night. 
 
Serving together, 
 
 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle 


